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St. Louis Police Chief Sam Dotson Ends Candidacy for Mayor 

St. Louis, Missouri (November 8, 2016) – Police Chief Sam Dotson, Chief of the St. 
Louis Metropolitan Police Department ended his candidacy for mayor today through the 
following prepared statement:

“I love our city and feel privileged to serve it. I’ve worked to make our city better, fairer 
and safer for everyone. I started to run for mayor because I thought I could do even 
more for our city.

But, over the past month with the death of Officer Blake Snyder and seeing the great 
team work among law enforcement to keep everyone safe and secure during the presi-
dential debate at Washington University, I did a lot of thinking. My fellow officers re-
minded me of why I became a police officer in the first place, the sense of purpose that 
comes with the job, and why I am so proud to lead the men and women of the St. Louis 
Police Department. 

After giving this a great deal of thought, I decided I could best serve my city by staying 
on as chief, and not running for mayor. Crime is the number one issue in our city. To 
combat it, we need less politics, not more. We need fewer divisions and more collabora-
tion. Instead of running for mayor, Mayor Slay urged me to focus on working with him to 
unite our city around a comprehensive plan to reduce the violence that is so corrosive to 
our city. This morning I told him I would. I am going to focus all of my time and effort 
leading the men and women of our police department, and bringing together people 
from all parts of our city and from all walks of life to redouble our efforts to make all of 
our neighborhoods safe.

As with everyone, there will come a time when it will be time for me to walk away from 
my job and my service to this department. But, that time is not today. As chief, I took an 
oath and have an obligation to both lead and stand up for the men and women of our 
department without distraction or other interests. That is going to be my focus. 

So, I am ending my campaign for mayor. I want to thank everyone who encouraged me 
to run and supported my campaign. I am confident that when you hear why I made this 
decision, you will agree with it."

Chief Dotson will spend Tuesday ensuring a safe election process in St. Louis, and will 
not be available for interviews.  
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